
IMPORTANT NOTICE REGARDING THE PRIVACY OF YOUR HEALTH INFORMATION

Effective April 14, 2003, revised federal regulations restrict the use and disclosure of your private health 
information (PHI) by our practice and other organizations.  It has been, and continues to be, the policy of our 
practice to protect the privacy of our patient’s health information and to comply with any regulations 
regarding the use and disclosure of patient health information.  The following summarizes the new law and
under what circumstances it may be disclosed.  

Permitted Disclosure

Our practice is permitted to use and disclose your PHI for treatment, payment and health care operation 
purposes.  Those uses include sharing your PMI with other health care providers for confirmation of a 
diagnosis, using your PHI to accurately bill services we provide to you, providing your PHI to your 
insurance company for reimbursement, to remind you of appointments and as part of our quality 
improvement program.

We are also permitted to disclose your PHI in compliance with guidelines outlined by law and when required 
to do so by various government agencies.  We may also disclose you PHI to family members, relatives or 
close personal friend when the information we disclose is relevant to the individual’s involvement with your 
care or is required to assist in your health care (e.g., pick-up prescriptions or other documents, note follow-up
care instructions, ect.).  We will disclose your PHI when we refer you to other physicians or providers of 
health care.  Finally, we reserve the right to change a privacy practice described in this notice as may be 
permitted or required by law and to make such change effective for all protected health information.

Restricted Disclosures

You have the right to request restrictions on certain uses and disclosures of you PMI and to request portions 
of you PHI be amended.  However, our practice is not obligated to agree to requested restrictions or to 
amend your PHI in the manner you request.  You also have the right to inspect and receive a copy of your 
PHI, but must pay a reasonable charge for the labor and costs associated with copying your PHI.  Finally, 
you have a right to receive an accounting of disclosures of you health information.

Authorization for Other Uses

Our practice will make other uses and disclosure of your protected health information only after obtaining 
your written authorization.  IF you authorize a use not contained in this notice, you may revoke your 
authorization at any time by notifying us in writing that you wish to revoke you authorization.

Concerns
If you believe your privacy rights have been violated, you may make a complaint by contacting Tanya Stecklein,
3425 Potomac Way, Idaho Falls, ID  83404 and 208-528-8170 or Secretary for the Department of Health and Human
Services.  No individual will be retaliated against for filing a complaint.

Acknowledgement

I acknowledge that I have received this summary and a copy of the Notice Of Privacy Practices regarding the 
use and disclosure of my private health information.

____________________________________________________________________         _____________________     
Patient Signature       Date

REED I. WARD, D.O.
3425 Potomac Way
Idaho Falls, ID  83404
Office: (208) 528-8170


